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 NOTICE: Payment of Round-Trip Tolls  
Rules Amendments 

  
Effective November 29, 2023, the payment of round-trip tolls is 
changed as follows: 
 
A passenger must pay all tolls incurred during a trip, except for when 
coming from: 
 

• Rockaway Peninsula going over the Cross Bay Veterans 

Memorial Bridge into Queens 

 

• Rockaway Peninsula going over the Marine Parkway – Gil 

Hodges Memorial Bridge into Brooklyn 

 

• Staten Island over the Verrazzano Narrows Bridge into Brooklyn 

 

A passenger must pay the toll two times (2x) incurred during a trip 
when coming from: 
 

• Queens going over the Cross Bay Veterans Memorial Bridge into 

Rockaway Peninsula 

 

• Brooklyn going over the Marine Parkway – Gil Hodges Memorial 

Bridge into Rockaway Peninsula 

 

• Brooklyn going over the Verrazzano Narrows Bridge into Staten 

Island. 

The rule changes apply to all yellow taxis, street-hail liveries (SHLs), and 
for-hire vehicles, which includes liveries, black cars, and limos. 
All meters for yellow taxis and SHLs must be adjusted by November 29, 
2023. 
 
Example: When a driver picks up a passenger from the Rockaway 
Peninsula and the passenger wants to go to Queens, the passenger 



 

  
  

 

 
 

  
 

 

does not have to pay the toll for the Cross Bay Veterans Memorial 
Bridge. 
 
Example: When a driver picks up a passenger from Brooklyn and the 
passenger wants to go into Staten Island, the passenger must pay the 
toll two times (2x). 
 
For any questions related to your meter for a yellow taxi or SHL, please 
contact your TSP provider.  


